CITY OF BURNABY
I T RTATI M
(TRAFFIC SAFETY DIVISION)

HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR
AND COUNCILLORS

REPORT
1997 September 22

H. BOUNDARY HASTINGS TRAFFIC SIGNAL MODIFICATIONS

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT Council cost share with the City of Vancouver for modifications to the traffic
signal at Boundary Road/Hastings Street as outlined in the gttached report.

REPORT

The Traffic and Transportation Committee (Traffic Safety Division), at its meeting held on 1997
September 02, adopted the gttached report advising the Committee of the proposed modifications

to the traffic signal at Boundary Road/Hastings Street.
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Respectfully submitted,
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City of Burnaby

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

TO: TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE DATE: 1997 08 21

FROM: ASST. DIRECTOR ENGINEERING, FILE: 55-03-03
TRAFFIC & ENGINEERING SYSTEMS

SUBJECT: BOUNDARY HASTINGS TRAFFIC SIGNAL MODIFICATIONS

PURPOSE: To advise the Committee of the proposed modifications to the traffic signal at
Boundary Road and Hastings Street.

RECOMMENDATION:

1. THAT Burnaby cost share with the City of Vancouver for modi fications to the traffic
signal at Boundary Road / Hastings Street as outlined in this report.

REPORT

At the 1997 June 03 Traffic Safety Committee meeting, staff were directed to report back to the
committee on the feasibility of installing left turn signalization at the intersection of Hastings St. /
Boundary Rd. This improvement has been previously recommended but was omitted in the
improvements made as part of the Barnet/Hastings People Moving Project. As this intersection is
owned and maintained by the City of Vancouver, staff again reviewed the issue with representatives
from Vancouver who indicated a willingness to proceed with the improvements.

In accordance with the cost share agreement with the City of Vancouver for the Boundary Road
corridor, improvements at this intersection will be carried out by Vancouver, with a 50% share of
actual costs assessed to Burnaby. Therefore we would recommend that improvements outlined the
attached letter for the intersection of Boundary Road / Hastings Street be approved. Total cost of this
project has been estimated at $50,000, of which Burnaby's share would be $25,000. Sufficient
unallocated funds are available in the 1997 Traffic Management component of the Capital Budget.

ASST. DI TOR ENGINEERING,
TRAFFIC & ENG. SYSTEMS

AE: 4D

Attach.
cc: City Manager




